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Liechtenstein welcomes the distinguished delegation of Kenya and wishes to thank for the valuable information provided in the introductory statement as well as in the national report. Liechtenstein commends that Kenya adopted a new constitution in 2010 as an important step to improve the human rights situation in the country.

Liechtenstein takes note of the on-going case at the International Criminal Court related to the violence after the presidential elections in December 2007. In that regard, Liechtenstein recommends that Kenya continue to cooperate with the International Criminal Court, in particular by taking all necessary measures to ensure the safety and security of witnesses and victims. In light of the principle of complementarity, Liechtenstein also recommends that Kenya take further measures at the national level to prevent impunity of the perpetrators of the post-election violence.

During the last few years, Kenya has been suffering from persistent terrorist threats. While noting the duty of the Government of Kenya to protect its citizens, it should be stressed that any measures taken in the fight against terrorism must be in compliance with States’ obligations under international law, in particular international human rights, including the right to privacy. In this connection, Liechtenstein recommends that Kenya review its national laws and policies in order to ensure that all surveillance of digital communications is consistent with its international human rights obligations and is conducted on the basis of a legal framework which is publicly accessible, clear, precise, comprehensive and non-discriminatory. 
